
    
 

Report to the Child and Family Well Being Task Force 
on the Healthy Children’s Fund Implementation 

 

Meeting Date: 3.24.25 
 
Healthy Children’s Fund Narrative:  
The Implementation Team who is working to develop the next Implementation Plan continues to meet 

and diligently evaluate strategies and policies regarding the implementation of the fund. Their 

recommendations continue to be continuing funding into 2026 projects that are effective, bolster 

current funding plans such as the subsidy, and start a few select new projects that build on past good 

work. The group is currently developing a community outreach plan to get feedback from residents 

across the county.  

The Innovative Services Fund for Early Learning and Care RFP, has had seven contracts approved, with 

three more going to council on 3/25/25. There are an additional 3 contracts waiting final approvals. Two 

of which we hope to get approved at the April 15th council meeting. The last and final contract; for Tiny 

Steps Child Care Center, has required the operator to also apply for our upcoming capital RFP before we 

can move forward.  

An RFP for the Subsidy and Rate Augmentation program is going through internal reviews before it gets 

released, working towards a release in Q2, with a 6-week open period.  

An RFP for child care capital projects is being developed, goal to have it released by May of 2025.  

A one-day training was hosted by the Perinatal Mental Health Task Force, on the topic of “The 

Intersection of Substance Use Disorders and Perinatal Mental Health”. The entire Healthy Children’s 

Fund Team was there to learn more. It was a very well attended event, in which many of the 

organizations we fund were there to learn about the important issue facing our community.  

HCF Sub-Committee Update:  
 
The Healthy Children’s Fund Sub-Committee of the Child and Family Well Being Task Force, last 
met on March 17th, 2025 from 4-5pm.  
 
The agenda topic included: 



• The group requested to see the Administrative Budget for the HCF. Ann Beck division 
manager came to present the budget and answer questions.  

 
Staffing Updates:  
WCHCS staff are working to refill the Early Learning and Care Program Specialist position that 
serves HCF. The internal application open period has closed and interviews for internal 
candidates is taking places the week of 3/24/25. If an internal candidate is not found, it will 
open to the public.  
 
The Executive announced his search for a new Director of WCHCS this week. The executive’s office has 

been in communication with me and our division. They have expressed that they are committed to full 

support of the Department, with special attention for the Healthy Children’s Fund. They have re-

assigned work priorities for Jill Boudreau, Senior Policy & Projects Manager, to augment capacity on HCF 

related work during this transition.  

 

Evaluation Updates:  

The second RAPID survey will be launching on March 25th, 2025-April 7th, 2025. In addition to 
marketing materials for Health and Community Services social media and the HCF newsletter, 
materials were created for each school district and library system in our county. 
Communications were sent out asking them to distribute widely.  Everyone who completed the 
survey last round, will also be sent an email asking for them to complete the new survey. The 
topics include the cost of child care and subsidies along with early intervention services. Lastly, 
we included a link for people who complete the survey to sign up for the HCF newsletter.  
 
RAPID is hosting a conference in April, which Sarah Simpson will be attending.  
 

A final internals reviews of the Evaluation Report for 2023-2024 is taking place this month.  
  

Outreach & Communication Updates:  

Two contractors were selected to provide communications support for the HCF. One of those 

contractors will exclusively create video and photo content, meeting with providers and those 

receiving funds and the other will be creating materials to showcase the work, communicate 

with potential contractors and share HCF resources with families across the county.  

 

 

 



Contract Development Updates: 

 


